
                DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 
 
 Planning Division 
 
 memorandum 
 
 
 
TO:   Bruce K. Walden, Chief Administrative Officer 
 
FROM:  Elizabeth H. Tyler, AICP, Director/City Planner 
 
DATE:  July 13, 2006 
 
SUBJECT: Plan Case No. 2003-S-06, Preliminary and Final Plat of Gateway Subdivision 
 
 
Introduction 
 
Five Points Realty, LLC has requested approval of a Preliminary and Final Plat of Subdivision 
called Gateway Subdivision.  The proposed 8.26 acre subdivision is located at the northwest corner 
of University and Cunningham Avenues.    The subdivision will consist of 5 commercial lots, 
including one large shopping center lot and four outlots fronting University Avenue.   The 
development will be called Gateway Shops at Five Points West.  This case is related to the other two 
Gateway cases on the City Council agenda for July 17th but is not dependent on them for approval. 
 
The Urbana Plan Commission heard the case on July 6, 2006 and voted unanimously 7-0 to 
recommend approval of Gateway subdivision.      
 
Background 
 
There have been two recent minor replats at the subject location.  One was necessary to delineate a 
section of land for environmental review purposes, and the second was to facilitate an land exchange 
between the Urbana Park District and the developers. These subdivisions were preliminary steps 
toward the redevelopment of this site. 
 
The intersection of Cunningham Avenue and University Avenue is an important gateway to 
Urbana’s downtown business area.  The intersection has one of the highest traffic counts in the 
county is therefore an important location for development of auto oriented mixed commercial uses.  
This site is identified in the Urbana Downtown Strategic Plan as an important intersection for 
economic redevelopment.   
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The site is the current location of O’Brien Auto Park which will be moving to a new location in 
Urbana on north Cunningham Avenue at the end of July.  All existing structures on the subject site 
will be demolished and the new Gateway shopping center constructed. 
 
Discussion 
 
As with any request for a final subdivision plat, the proposed plat has been sent to the appropriate 
agencies for their review and approval.  No significant concerns remain. 
 
Land Use and Zoning 
 
The majority of the Gateway Subdivision is zoned B-3, General Business.  A narrow strip of land 55 
feet wide on the north of the large shopping center lot is currently zoned CRE, Conservation 
Recreation Education and is proposed to be rezoned to B-3, General Business in a related case to be 
heard at the same hearing as the subdivision case.  In addition a Special Use Permit case will be 
heard for the development of a shopping center / planned unit development on the site. 
 
To the north of the proposed subdivision is Park District owned property used for overflow parking 
at special events in Crystal Lake Park.  To the north of that are single-family homes facing Crystal 
Lake Drive.  Properties adjacent to the subdivision that surround the intersection of Cunningham and 
University Avenues are zoned B-3, General Business and B-4, Central Business. To the northwest 
across Broadway Avenue are Crystal Lake Park zoned CRE, Conservation-Recreation-Education 
and properties facing north on Park Street zoned R-5, Medium High Density Multiple Family 
Residential.  The Gateway Subdivision proposal is consistent with the 2005 Comprehensive Plan 
which shows a Future Land Use Map designation of Regional Business for the area.   
 
Access 
 
Access to the subdivision will be from Cunningham Avenue, University Avenue and Broadway 
Avenue.  Access from Cunningham Avenue will be via a southbound right in - right out only 
entryway. Access from University Avenue will be via a westbound right in - right out only 
entryway. At Broadway Avenue the entrance will line up with the end of Park Street and traffic will 
be allowed to enter and exit from north, south, and west.  The developer’s engineers have conducted 
a traffic impact study that has been reviewed and meets the approval of the City Engineer.  IDOT 
has also approved the plan for access points into the subdivision. 
 
Drainage 
 
Drainage within the development will be conveyed to the north into the Saline Branch via a storm 
sewer line.  In extreme storm events excess water will be diverted to the west to Crystal Lake via 
another storm drain.  There is a 1988 stormwater agreement between a former land owner (which 
obligates future owners) and the Park District that outlines the details of diversion of stormwater into 
the lake.  Initial drainage design engineering and calculations have met the approval of the City 
Public Works Department and the City Engineer. The final design has not yet been reviewed but 
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again must meet the approval of the City Engineer.  The Urbana Park District submitted a letter at 
the July 6th Plan Commission hearing asking that the approval of the plat be conditioned on the joint 
approval of final stormwater and drainage plans by the Park District’s consulting engineers and the 
City Engineer.  The Park District wanted to ensure that the development will not cause ponding of 
water on the property they own to the north which is used as a parking area for events in Crystal 
Lake Park.   At the Plan Commission hearing, the developer’s engineer stated that an 18-inch 
diameter drain tile will be installed under the Park District’s property to ensure that water drains as 
quickly as possible. 
 
Utilities 
 
All the necessary utilities are available adjacent to the site. The plats have been reviewed by the 
appropriate agencies.  Identified on the plat are existing public utility easements that will be vacated 
and new easements that will take effect upon recording of the plat.  There remain some minor 
administrative issues of negotiation between the developers and utility companies as to location of 
new easements and timing of vacation of old easements. 
 
Waivers 
 
The petitioners have not requested any waivers of subdivision regulations. 
 
 
Summary of Findings 
 
On July 6, 2006 the Urbana Plan Commission adopted the following findings related to the 
request. 
 
1. The proposed Preliminary and Final Plat of Gateway Subdivision is consistent with the 2005 

Comprehensive Plan Future Land Use designations for the site. 
 
2. The proposed Preliminary and Final Plat of Gateway Subdivision is consistent with existing and 

requested zoning designations for the site. 
 
3. The proposed Preliminary and Final Plat meets the requirements of the Urbana Subdivision and 

Land Development Code.   
 
4. There are no requested waivers. 
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Options 
 
The City Council has the following options for this case.   In Plan Case 2003-S-06, the City Council 
may: 
 

a. Approve of the proposed Preliminary and Final Plat.  
 

b. Deny the proposed Preliminary and Final Plat.  If denied the City Council must state findings 
whereby the plat was found to be deficient. 

 
 
Recommendation 
 
The Urbana Plan Commission unanimously voted to recommend approval of the requested 
Preliminary and Final Plat of Gateway Subdivision in Plan Case 2003-S-06.  Staff concurs with this 
recommendation. 
 
It should be noted that the site engineering and drainage plans of any subdivision must meet the 
requirements of the Subdivision and Land Development Code as well as the City Engineer.  Prior to 
voting the Plan Commission did not add a condition to it’s recommendation that the drainage plan be 
approved by the Park District’s consulting engineer however the developers as well as the City 
Planning and Engineering departments intend to continue to  involve the Park Districts engineers to 
ensure the plans meet the requirements. 
 
 
Prepared by: 
 
      
Paul Lindahl, Planner I 
 
 
 
Attachments:   
 
Draft Ordinance approving the Preliminary and Final Plat of Gateway Subdivision Plat 
Draft Minutes of the July 6, 2006 Plan Commission meeting 
   
Common Exhibit Packet for Gateway Shops at Five Points West Plan Cases: 

   2003-S-06, Gateway Subdivision 
   2003-M-06, Gateway Shops at Five Points West Rezoning 
   2003-SU-06, Gateway Shops at Five Points West Special Use Permit 
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Cc: 
Petry Properties, LLC 
Attn: Kristin Dressel 
102 E. Main Street 
Urbana, IL 61801 
 

Foth &Van Dyke Daily Division 
Attn: Tom Jordan 
1610 Broadmoor Drive 
Champaign, IL 61821 
 

Meyer Capel Law Offices 
Attn: Jenny Park 
306 West Church Street 
Post Office Box 6750 
Champaign, IL  61826-6750 
 

Urbana Park District 
Attn: Vicki Mayes 
303 West University 
Avenue 
Urbana, Illinois 61801 
 

Law Offices of Betsy Wong 
115 North Neil Street  
Champaign, IL  61820 

Berns, Clancy & Associates 
Attn: Tom Berns 
405 East Main Street 
Urbana, IL  61801 

Kitty Ford 
201 Crystal Lake Drive 
Urbana, IL 61801 

  

 



ORDINANCE NO. 2006-07-103 

 

An Ordinance Approving A Preliminary and Final Subdivision Plat 

(Gateway Subdivision - Plan Case No. 2003-S-06) 

 

 

WHEREAS, Five Points Realty, LLC has submitted a Preliminary and 

Final Plat of Gateway Subdivision in general conformance with the 

pertinent ordinances of the City of Urbana, Illinois; and, 

 

WHEREAS, The Preliminary and Final Plat of Gateway Subdivision is 

consistent with specific requirements and provisions of the 

Redevelopment Agreement between the City of Urbana and Five Points 

Realty, LLC which was adopted by the City of Urbana on February 14, 

2005 and, 

 

WHEREAS, The Preliminary and Final Plat of Gateway Subdivision 

meets the requirements of the Urbana Subdivision and Land Development 

Code; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Preliminary and Final Plat of Gateway Subdivision 

complies with the City of Urbana's Comprehensive Plan; and 

 

WHEREAS, The City Engineer has reviewed and approved the 

Preliminary and Final Plat of Gateway Subdivision. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

URBANA, ILLINOIS, as follows: 

 

Section 1.  The Preliminary and Final Plat of Gateway Subdivision 

attached hereto is hereby approved as platted. 

 

Section 2.  This Ordinance is hereby passed by the affirmative 

vote of the members of the corporate authorities then holding office, 
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the “ayes” and “nays” being called at a regular meeting of said 

Council. 

 
PASSED by the City Council this _____ day of ________, 2006. 
 
AYES: 

 
NAYS: 

 
ABSTAINED: 
 

_____________________________ 
Phyllis D. Clark, City Clerk 

 
 
 
APPROVED by the Mayor this _________ day of _______________,2006. 
 
 
 

______________________________ 
Laurel Lunt Prussing, Mayor 
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CERTIFICATE OF PUBLICATION IN PAMPHLET FORM 
 
 

I, Phyllis D. Clark, certify that I am the duly elected and 

acting Municipal Clerk of the City of Urbana, Champaign County, 

Illinois. I certify that on the _____ day of ____________________, 

2006, the corporate authorities of the City of Urbana passed and 

approved Ordinance No. ___________________, entitled “An Ordinance 

Approving A Preliminary and Final Subdivision Plat (Gateway 

Subdivision - Plan Case No. 2003-S-06)” which provided by its terms 

that it should be published in pamphlet form.  The pamphlet form of 

Ordinance No. _______ was prepared, and a copy of such Ordinance was 

posted in the Urbana City Building commencing on the _______ day of 

_____________________, 2006, and continuing for at least ten (10) days 

thereafter.  Copies of such Ordinance were also available for public 

inspection upon request at the Office of the City Clerk. 

 

DATED at Urbana, Illinois, this _______ day of ____________________, 

2006. 
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  July 6, 2006 

MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 
                
URBANA PLAN COMMISSION                            DRAFT       
                 
DATE:         July 6, 2006   
 
TIME: 7:30 P.M. 
 
PLACE: Urbana City Building 
 400 South Vine Street 
 Urbana, IL  61801 
 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT:       Jane Burris, Ben Grosser, Lew Hopkins, Michael Pollock, Marilyn 

Upah-Bant, James Ward, Don White 
 
MEMBERS EXCUSED: Bernadine Stake 
 
STAFF PRESENT: Robert Myers, Planning Manager; Matt Wempe, Planner II; Paul 

Lindahl, Planner I; Tom Carrino, Economic Development 
Manager; Tony Weck, Community Development Services 
Secretary; Gale Jamison, Assistant City Engineer 

      
OTHERS PRESENT: Catherine Connor, Kris Dressel, Rick Ford, Kitty Ford, Tom 

Jordan, Chris Manrique, Vicki Mayes, Joe Petry, Susan Taylor, 
Jeff Tock, Bill Sheridan, Matt Varble 

 
 
Plan Case No. 2003-S-05 – A request by Five Points Realty, LLC for approval of a 
Preliminary and Final Plat of Gateway Subdivision located at the northwest corner of 
University and Cunningham Avenues.     
 
Plan Case No. 2003-M-06 – A request by Five Points Realty, LLC for Gateway Shops at 
Five Points West to rezone part of 604 North Broadway Avenue from CRE, Conservation-
Recreation-Education Zoning District, to B-3, General Business Zoning District.  
 
Plan Case No. 2003-SU-06 – A request by Five Points Realty, LLC for a special use permit 
for Gateway Shops at Five Points West to allow a Shopping Center/ Planned Unit 
Development at 104 East University Avenue and 604 North Broadway Avenue in the B-3, 
General Business Zoning District. 
 
Mr. Lindahl presented the request for a subdivision plat.  He began by giving a brief background 
of the proposed site and discussed the land use and zoning of the site, access to the proposed 
subdivision, drainage on site and the utilities for the proposed site.  He summarized staff findings 
and read the options of the Plan Commission.  He stated that staff recommended approval of the 
preliminary and final plat of Gateway Subdivision as requested. 
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  July 6, 2006 

 
Mr. Myers continued with staff’s presentation for the special use permit that relates to the entire 
proposed development project.  He reiterated the current and proposed land uses and zoning 
designations of the proposed site.  He talked about the screening, parking, site amenities and 
signage for the proposed use.  He discussed the requirements for a special use permit according 
to Section VII-4 of the Urbana Zoning Ordinance.  He read the options of the Plan Commission 
regarding the special use permit request.  He stated that staff recommended the following: 
 

Based on the evidence presented in the written staff report, and without the 
benefit of considering additional evidence that may be presented during the 
public hearing, staff recommended that the Urbana Plan Commission recommend 
approval of the Special Use Permit to the Urbana City Council with the following 
conditions for approval: 
 
1. The development shall be constructed in general conformance to the site plan 

layout submitted as part of the application.  Any substantial change to the 
layout other than outlots shall require additional review and approval from 
the Urbana Plan Commission and Urbana City Council. The Zoning 
Administrator shall have the power to approve minor plan changes in order 
for the project to comply with City regulations including Building, Fire, and 
Site Development Codes. 

2. The design and appearance of Retail Buildings A & B shall be in substantial 
conformance to the illustrations submitted as part of the application.   

3. Site amenities to be installed by the developer, such as benches, light poles, 
pavers, trash receptacles, and planters, shall be in substantial conformity with 
the location, quality, and design of those submitted with the application. The 
Zoning Administrator shall have the power to approve changes which are 
essentially equivalent in quality.  

4. The prospective layout of development for Outlots 1-4 is illustrative only and 
may be varied provided that their development meets the general standards of 
the Urbana Zoning Ordinance. 

 
Mr. Myers went on to present the rezoning request.   He explained the purpose for the rezoning 
request, which is to rezone a 55-foot wide strip of land on the north side of the property to be 
consistent with the remainder of the property that Five Points Realty, LLC plans to redevelop 
into the Gateway Shops.  Five Points Realty purchased this tract of land from the Urbana Park 
District.   He stated that staff believes that the rezoning request meets the La Salle National Bank 
factors.  In summary, City staff recommended the following: 
 

Based on the evidence presented in the written staff report, and without the 
benefit of considering additional evidence that may be presented during the 
public hearing, City staff recommended that the Plan Commission forward Plan 
Case No. 2003-M-06 to the Urbana City Council with a recommendation for 
approval. 
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  July 6, 2006 

Mr. Hopkins remarked that the land exchange implied that the Urbana Park District now owns 
some property that is currently zoned B-3.  He asked if this parcel would be rezoned to CRE.  
Mr. Lindahl replied not at this time.  Mr. Myers added that it would make sense to rezone this 
parcel as well and that they would cooperate with the Urbana Park District to do so.  
 
Mr. Pollock noted that there was a giant mountain of dirt covering both the parcel to be rezoned 
to B-3 and the property that the Urbana Park District still owns.  Would that area be returned to a 
grassy area?  Mr. Lindahl answered by saying that the grassy area covered with dirt will 
essentially be returned to grass including the area that had been traded from Five Point Realty, 
LLC.  The asphalt on the land exchanged to the Park District would be removed. 
 
Tom Jordan, representative of Foth & Van Dyke Daily Division, thanked City staff for working 
cooperatively with them as the proposed project developed. 
 
He stated that the intent of the subdivision plat is to vacate the existing “spaghetti” network of 
utility easements that run across the proposed site and use a mechanism to vacate them upon the 
recording of the plat. 
 
He mentioned that there would be a couple of access points that come down from Lot 100 and 
join Cunningham Avenue and University Avenue.  He stated that they worked for approval of 
these access locations with the Illinois Department of Transportation (IDOT) and with the City 
of Urbana in making plans. 
 
He talked about the traffic count for University and Cunningham Avenues.  He pointed out that 
they are in an order of magnitude similar to what they are on Interstate 74.  So, the developer is 
very sensitive to the continued function of this intersection as this project developed. 
 
Mr. Pollock commented that the two access points on University and Cunningham Avenues 
would be right in and right out only.  Would there be an entrance turn lane on either of these?  
Will drivers be able to pull off to the side before making that right turn or will they be turning 
right from those two lanes.   Mr. Jordan stated that access to the south is already in a turn lane.  
The one on the north side is at the northern end of a turn lane.  In conjunction with IDOT, they 
located the access points as strategically as they could. 
 
Mr. Pollock wondered if Mr. Jordan felt there were any safety concerns with the number of 
vehicles turning right into the proposed development.  Mr. Jordan said no.  The main safety 
problem was addressed not within the confines of the right-of-way itself, but off the right-of-
way.  Their concern was to build a parking area with entrances that would not allow a driver to 
pull in, see a parking space and stop.  This could back traffic up and cause an accident.  So, what 
they did was extend the access driveway that joins University Avenue, and they extended an 
access lane all the way to the north-south isle off of Cunningham Avenue, so this could not 
occur.  On Broadway Avenue, they have an access lane that wraps around the north side of Lot 
101 and will funnel traffic all the way into the interior of the site, so that there would not be 
traffic backing up. 
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  July 6, 2006 

Chair Pollock asked if to get to that throat, then vehicles will be turning directly from one of the 
two lanes of travel.  Mr. Jordan said that is correct. 
 
Mr. Jordan felt that staff had adequately addressed the Goals and Objectives of the 2005 
Comprehensive as they relate to the proposed development.  He mentioned that it is Five Points 
Realty’s intent to submit final construction plans to the Urbana Public Works, to the Urbana Park 
District, and to other agencies next week.  It is their intent to select a contractor about July 24th.  
He pointed out that O’Brien Auto Park plans to abandon its use of the site by the end of July.  
Five Points Realty has a demolition contractor that will pull in on August 2nd and begin 
demolition of the existing buildings.  The demolition process is expected to take four to six 
weeks.  Concurrently with the demolition, the dirt pile will disappear because it will be used to 
build up the site. 
 
The issue of drainage is important.  The Urbana Code calls for treatment of a rainfall from a 50-
year return frequency.  The pipe that discharges straight north to the Saline Branch, in addition to 
another pipe that will be constructed to discharge into the overflow pipe into Crystal Lake Park 
with a sediment trap, are designed to take the intensity of a 50-year event.  So, a 50-year event 
will go to the adjacent waterway and stream bed.  Across the Park District’s property an 
additional 18-inch storm sewer line will be constructed.  When the waterway in the Saline 
Branch drops down, then the Park District property will have an additional conduit.  In theory 
and in calculation, the dewatering time for the Park District tract to the north will be at or less 
than what it is today. 
 
Mr. Jordan mentioned that they planned to complete the site work in the fall of this year. 
 
Mr. Grosser inquired if the regarding would bring the ground level up to the same level as 
University Avenue.  Mr. Jordan answered by saying that the ground level of the entire proposed 
site would actually be slightly higher than the lowest spot in University Avenue. 
 
Mr. Grosser asked what the outlots would look like until they are developed.  Would they be 
covered in grass?  Mr. Jordan replied that there is very strong interest in the outlots, so their 
plans call for temporary seeding and mulching, but it will not be permanent.  It is his expectation 
that even the seeding will not have enough time to start growing before development is eminent 
on the outlots. 
 
Chairman Pollock asked if anyone in the audience wished to speak on these applications. 
 
Kitty Ford, of 201 Crystal Lake Drive, wondered why the land that is being given to the Urbana 
Park District is not being rezoned at this time.  City staff and the petitioner were concerned about 
getting the proposed rezoning on the docket, because the proposed parcel has to be rezoned to  
B-3 in order for the petitioner to be able to build a shopping center on it.  It is not absolutely 
necessary to rezone the portion of land that is zoned B-3 which now belongs to the Park District.  
The Park District’s intent is to use it for overflow parking, and they can do so whether it is zoned 
CRE, Conservation-Recreation-Education, or B-3, General Business. 
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  July 6, 2006 

Ms. Ford expressed concern about Five Points wanting more land in the future.  Since this 
specific portion of land is already zoned B-3, then no one would know if Five Points purchased 
the land back from the Urbana Park District.  Mr. Myers assured her that City staff would work 
with the Park District to rezone this portion of land to CRE zoning designation. 
 
Ms. Ford wanted to know when the pile of dirt would disappear.  Chair Pollock stated that he 
would ask the petitioner. 
 
Ms. Ford expressed her concern about the drainage.  Chair Pollock explained that the petitioner 
planned to put an additional pipe down the middle of the Park District’s property to the north of 
the proposed site to help with the drainage. 
 
Ms. Ford understood that there would be a fence along the back side of the proposed 
development.  Since she did not hear any mention of the fence in the previous discussions, she 
wondered if the fence is still part of the plans.  Chair Pollock stated that from the materials of 
information that the Plan Commission has, there will be a row of trees.  He did not see a fence on 
any of the information.  Mr. Lindahl noted that a six-foot fence is required by the Development 
Agreement. 
 
Vicki Mayes, representative of the Urbana Park District, stated that the Park District is excited 
about having the Gateway Shops being built.  They will be really pleased to have the dirt moved.  
It will be a wonderful development, and the Park District really supports it. They appreciate the 
work that the petitioner has done in addressing the Park District’s issues.  They would still like to 
review the final drainage plans to be sure of the impact. She assured everyone that the Park 
District is aware of the rezoning issue regarding the tract of land that they received from the 
petitioner.  Eventually, they will take care of it. The Park District does not know what the 
overflow parking area will become in the future.  They are in the process of doing a Site Master 
Plan for Crystal Lake Park. 
 
Mr. Jordan re-approached the Plan Commission.  Chair Pollock inquired as to how long it would 
take to regrade the dirt and make the pile disappear.  Mr. Jordan stated that the work would be 
done in August and September of this year.  The pile of dirt will be redistributed to build up the 
ground level of the proposed site during this time.  They want to do this as soon as possible so 
that the utilities and parking lot could be built. 
 
With no further comment, Chair Pollock closed the public input portion of the hearing.  He 
opened the hearing up for Plan Commission discussion and action. 
 
Mr. Myers requested that should the Plan Commission approves the special use permit request, 
then they include the recommended conditions provided in the staff report. 
 
Chair Pollock expressed concern about the amount of traffic south bound on Cunningham 
Avenue and west bound on University Avenue.  There will be a lot of cars slowing down and 
turning into the two entrances: one right before the Five Points intersection on Cunningham 
Avenue and one right after the intersection heading west bound on University Avenue.  Has the 
City’s engineers reviewed the plans for these access points?  Have they approved the design that 
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  July 6, 2006 

does not have any turn lanes for people turning right into these lots?  Gale Jamison, Assistant 
City Engineer, answered by saying that the City’s Engineering Division has reviewed the traffic 
impact analysis, and they believe with the throat lengths that the petitioner is allowing to get the 
cars away from the entrance and with the design of the right in – right out access point that there 
will not be an issue with vehicles being able to get out of the way. The Engineering Division 
does have some concerns about the added impact on Broadway Avenue and Park Street, but 
these are design details that they will work out with the petitioner as the proposed development 
progresses. 
 
Chair Pollock wondered if there had been any discussion with deceleration lanes in along the two 
entrances.  Mr. Jamison replied that IDOT did not require deceleration lanes as part of their 
discussion.  It is IDOT’s call, because both Cunningham Avenue and University Avenue are on 
state routes.  The City Engineering Division does not have a problem if IDOT does not have a 
problem. 
 
Mr. White stated the proposed development is great.  He moved that the Plan Commission 
forward Plan Case No. 2003-S-05 and Plan Case No. 2003-M-06 to the Urbana City Council 
with a recommendation for approval.  Ms. Upah-Bant seconded the motion. 
 
Mr. Grosser stated that he is happy that the proposed corner will change into the proposed 
development.  He thinks that the amenities included would be well utilized, such as the outdoor 
seating. 
 
Roll call was as follows: 
 
 Ms. Burris - Yes Mr. Grosser - Yes 
 Mr. Hopkins - Yes Mr. Pollock - Yes 
 Ms. Upah-Bant - Yes Mr. Ward - Yes 
 Mr. White - Yes 
 
The motion was passed by unanimous vote. 
 
Mr. White moved that the Plan Commission forward Plan Case No. 2003-SU-06 to the Urbana 
City Council with a recommendation for approval with the conditions recommended by staff in 
the written staff report.  Mr. Grosser seconded the motion.  Roll call was as follows: 
 
 Ms. Burris - Yes Mr. Grosser - Yes 
 Mr. Hopkins - Yes Mr. Pollock - Yes 
 Ms. Upah-Bant - Yes Mr. Ward - Yes 
 Mr. White - Yes 
 
The motion was passed by unanimous vote.  Mr. Lindahl stated that these three cases would go 
before the City Council on July 17, 2006. 
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Common Exhibit Packet  
 

Gateway Shops at Five Points West 
 
 
   Plan Cases: 
 
   2003-S-06,  Gateway Subdivision – Preliminary and Final Plat 
 
   2003-M-06,  Gateway Shops at Five Points West - Rezoning 
 
   2003-SU-06,  Gateway Shops at Five Points West - Special Use Permit 
 
 

A:  Location Map  
 
B:  Zoning Map  
 
C:  Existing Land Use and Aerial Photo Map 
 
D:  Future Land Use Map 
 
E:  Petition for Plat of Major Subdivision 
 
F:  Petition for Rezoning 
 
G:  Petition for Special Use Permit 
 
H:   Proposed Preliminary and Final Plat of Gateway Subdivision 
 
I:  Gateway Shops Conceptual Site Plan 
 
J:  Gateway Shops Conceptual Landscape Plan 
 
K:  Gateway Shops Conceptual Façade Plan 
 
L:  Gateway Shops Conceptual Sign Plan 
 
M:  Gateway Shops Conceptual Accent Items 
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